
 

21 April 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
  
Industrial strike action 
  
As you will be aware from previous correspondence, the National Education Union (NEU), National 
Association of Head Teachers (NAHT) and NASUWT were holding ballots of their members on industrial 
action. On Monday 16th January, the National Education Union (NEU) confirmed that its members will 
be striking. 
  
Strike action that will impact The Victory Academy are scheduled to take place on the below dates: 

• Thursday 27th April 
• Tuesday 2nd May 

  
Striking is the right of every teacher who is part of a union and is a personal choice, which we respect as 
an Academy and as a Trust. As the Academy’s Principal, it is my primary responsibility to ensure our 
students receive the highest standard of education and care. 
  
The strike will lead to a level of disruption. I continue to work with my senior leadership team to develop 
plans to ensure that we are able to minimise this for key groups of pupils. 
  
We continue to priorities our exam groups.  Therefore, on Thursday 27th April and Tuesday 2nd May, 
The Victory Academy will be open to year 11 and year 13 students only. All year 11 and 13 students 
are expected to attend the Victory Academy on these days to take part in exam revision sessions. 
  
Online learning will be available on Teams for years 7 to 10 and year 12.  
  
We will operate a small provision for students identified as vulnerable learners. One of our team will 
contact you directly if this is a provision your child can access. 
  
I will update you with arrangements for the other dates or any changes to the planned strike action. 
  
Thank you for your support during this time. 

 
Your sincerely 

   
Mrs M Smith 
Principal  


